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Notice to Shippers
______________________________________________________________________
Date:


02/09/2019
Subject:

IMO 2020 – LOW SULPHUR REGULATION
FOR A MORE SUSTAINABLE FUTURE
______________________________________________________________________

Dear valued Clients,

IMO 2020 is the first of a number of regulations implemented by the International Maritime Organisation (IMO) to reduce emissions in response to climate change. The aim of IMO 2020 is to reduce the amount of Sulphur Oxide (SOx) released into the atmosphere and the compliance with it will have a major impact on the entire global maritime sector. 

DAL fully embraces this new regulation for a more sustainable future.

What is the IMO 2020 Low Sulphur Fuel Regulation?

As of the 1st January 2020 the limit for Sulphur emissions caused by the use of marine fuel will be reduced to a maximum of 0.5% from the previous cap of 3.5%. This is the biggest and most far reaching single change in global shipping regulations ever and it is obvious that becoming compliant requires significant additional costs which will mainly be reflected in the fuel bills for ship operators.

The stricter 0.1% Sulphur regulation in already existing Emission Control Areas (ECA’s) will remain applicable.

What options do shipping companies and vessel operators have to meet the new requirements?
To meet the SOx emission limitation outside of the already established ECA areas there are two options:

1) Continue to use high Sulphur (HFO) in conjunction with an exhaust gas cleaning system (scrubber). However, Scrubbers as well as requiring additional energy to operate them produce a physical toxic by-product that must be collected on board and disposed of either at sea or in port. 
2) Use a low Sulphur fuel containing max 0.5% Sulphur – LSMGO/LSFO/VLSFO/ULSFO. Consuming low Sulphur fuel is more expensive than HFO, but emissions are immediately compliant and there is no toxic by-product.

-2-

-2-

Cont.:

Financial Impact of IMO 2020?
Complying with the new low Sulphur regulation will have a significant financial impact on the whole industry with the majority of all vessels worldwide are expected to be operated with low Sulphur fuel.

Furthermore, it is the most environmentally friendly solution in the short term.

How will DAL proceed to be compliant?

To be compliant by the 1st January 2020 DAL will start the transition which involves already in the last quarter of 2019. To transfer of being compliant, all fuel tanks and pipelines have to be cleaned and flushed with MGO. Residues need to be discharged and disposed of. This whole process must be done in steps and well in advance, to ensure that only compliant low Sulphur fuel is being consumed as of 1st January 2020. 
It creates substantial additional costs and requires the use of substantial amounts of MGO and low Sulphur fuel in this transition period

Will freight rates be affected?

The additional cost of low Sulphur fuel is a substantial cost burden which DAL cannot absorb. We therefore will be passing on the additional cost of being IMO2020 compliant via our existing variable monthly Bunker Surcharges system and will be making timely announcements of the surcharges to be implemented. 

We are fully supportive of all measures to ensure we all have a sustainable future and we are sure all our customers agree that this is a mutual responsibility and we all need to take all possible measures to protect our global environment.

Kind Regards,

DAL Deutsche Afrika-Linien GmbH & Co. KG
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